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TOLEDO-LUCAS COUNTY PORT AUTHORITY 

 
POSITION DESCRIPTION 

______________________________________________________________________ 
POSITION TITLE:     LOAN PROGRAM & GRANT  
       ADMINISTRATOR  
 
FLSA CATEGORY:        EXEMPT                    
 
DIVISION:      FINANCE                   
 
IMMEDIATE SUPERVISOR (TITLE):  CONTROLLER   
______________________________________________________________________ 
POSITION OBJECTIVES:   
 
1. To provide servicing and monitoring support for financial loan programs offered by 

the Port Authority, including U.S. Small Business Administration (SBA) 504, Ohio 
Development Services Agency (ODSA) Regional 166, BetterBuildings Northwest 
Ohio (BBNWO), and the Toledo Regional Revolving Loan Fund. 
 

2. To assist the Accounting Manager with the administration of grants. 
______________________________________________________________________ 
QUALIFICATIONS:

 
1. Bachelor’s degree or equivalent experience in finance, accounting, or business 

administration, or in a field related to the position  
 

2. A minimum of three (3) years of experience in finance, credit analysis, 
accounting, loan packaging and/or portfolio management 
 

3. Possess a valid driver license 
 

4. Be insurable and maintain insurability for the operation of motor vehicles 
 

5. Satisfactory results on pre-employment and post-employment psychological and 
physical examinations (including urinalysis to determine unlawful use of drugs), 
and written and oral examinations as administered by appropriate practitioners at 
the Port Authority’s discretion 

 
6. Satisfactory results on background investigation 
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____________________________________________________________________ 
SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGE REQUIRED: 

 
1. Strong skills with computer software systems, including Microsoft Office 

applications and loan management systems 
 
2. Excellent communication skills 

 
3. Highly organized and detail oriented 

 
4. Demonstrated ability as a “team player,” who can set and meet deadlines 

______________________________________________________________________ 
ESSENTIAL DUTIES AND RESPONSIBLITIES: 
 

1. Assist with financial analysis of prospective and existing borrowers  
 

2. Create and maintain loan files and ensure compliance with loan servicing 
requirements 

 
3. Perform ongoing due diligence related to each loan, including financial 

statements, covenants, insurance tracking, and other related documents  
 

4. Maintain and reconcile payables and receivables 
 

5. Assist with audit reviews, by responding to audit requests and ensuring that loan 
files are in compliance with established guidelines and policies 
 

6. Maintain existing client relationships and serve as liaison for ongoing requests  
 

7. Maintain grant project files and ensure compliance with grant requirements, 
including preparation of reports  
 

8. Assist with the preparation and submission of pay applications for grant-funded 
projects 

 
9. Perform the essential functions of the position outlined herein without creating a 

direct or indirect threat to safety of oneself or others 
 

10. Perform all other duties as assigned 
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____________________________________________________________ 
PHYSICAL DEMANDS AND WORK ENVIRONMENT: 
 
The physical demands and work environment characteristics described here are 
representative of that which must be met by an employee to successfully perform the 
essential functions of this job. Reasonable accommodations may be made to enable 
qualified individuals with a disability to perform the essential functions. 
 
Physical demands:  While performing the duties of the job, the employee must be able 
to: 
 

1. Effectively write, talk, see, and hear. 

2. Operate telephone and computer systems. 

3. Have physical dexterity and agility. 

4. Walk, stand, sit, push, pull, bend, stoop, squat, and stretch. 

5. Drive a motor vehicle. 

 
Work environment:  While performing the duties of this job, the employee is exposed 
to various office environments. The noise level in the work environment is usually 
moderate.   
______________________________________________________________________
CONTACTS WITH INDIVIDUALS OR ORGANIZATIONS OUTSIDE THE PORT:  

 
1. Prospective and existing borrowers 

2. Financial institution and banking representatives 

3. Federal and state granting entities 

4. Independent auditors and accountants 

5. Legal counsel 

6. Board members 

7. Public 

 
 
 

______________________________________ 
       Approved by President/CEO Date 
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